Strategic Planning and Design, ENFIELD COUNCIL, FREEPOST, NW5036, EN1 3BR

Dear Enfield Council

Response to the Draft Local Plan Reg 18 Consultation 2021

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to this important consultation.

I am writing to object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11; Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page 364; Policy SA54, page 374; Policy SA52 page 372; and Policy SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 – all of which propose the dedesignation of Green Belt for housing and other purposes.

All these sites are part of historic Enfield Chase, which played an important role in the development of Enfield. The remaining parts of the Chase are unique in the southeast and a rare and valuable landscape asset. The loss of these sites would cause permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but also to the very character of the borough. Vicarage Farm is crossed by the Merryhills Way footpath, much-used by Enfield residents and others for exercise and relaxation and the physical and mental health attributes of the footpath would be destroyed by development. The farmland could be put back into productive use growing local food for local people. Crews Hill is equally important to the borough and should not be destroyed. Its garden centres and other businesses provide employment and a resource for people from Enfield and beyond. Instead of losing Crews Hill for housing, its horticultural activities should be encouraged and enhanced so that it can once again be a hub for food and plant production.

While I support housing development and support the ambition to meet Enfield's housing needs, I strongly object to the proposal to release Green Belt for housing or other purposes. I believe that there are alternatives available to meet housing targets and that the Green Belt is a precious resource that should be protected and preserved for future generations. It is too valuable to lose for all the many environmental, ecological, economic, public health and other reasons that have been identified, especially during the recent pandemic. The Council has a duty of care for the Green Belt, in accordance with the London Plan and the National Planning Policy Framework [NPPF], and any intentions to release parts of it should be taken out of the local plan.

I AM APPALLED AT YOUR INTENTION TO USE MANY AREAS OF DESIGNATED GREEN BELT LAND
FOR HOUSING AND OTHER PURPOSES. THE PROPOSEL TO DESTROY THE PIGOS ON BITHER SIDE OF
EMPLIED ROAD AND THE EXCELLENT EQUESTRIAN CENTER IS NOT NECESSARY, WITH HORE AND MORE
PROPOSE WORKING FROM HOME A LOT OF OFFICE SPACE, TOGETHER WITH THE CLOSURE OF MANY
PUBS (ONE EXAMPLE: THE FOX PUB IN FOX LANE, PALMERS GREEN TURNED INTO 54 APARTMENTS)

The comments provided in this response to the consultation are my own views.

CONTINUES O VBR

Regards

WILL BECOME VACAUT AND WILL BE IN LOCATIONS IDEAL FOR HOUSING

CREWS HILL GREDON CONTRES AND THE OTHER BUSINESSES THERE ARE A REAL

ATTRACTION AND AU ASSET FOR THE BUROUGH; THEY SHOULD BE ENCOURAGED

TO CROW AND THRIVE MONTH WITH THE EQUESTRIAN CONTRE IN ENFIRED

ROAD AND THE FIELDS THERE SHOULD BE PUT INTO PRODUCTION FOR FOOD.

THE GREEN BELT WAS ESTABLISHED MANY YEARS ARO BY PEOPLE WITH

FORESIGHT - SURELY YOU DON'T WISH TO BE REMEMBERED AS THE CULPRITS

FOR DESTROYING THIS LEGREY FOR PUTURE GEMERATIONS.

I ALSO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO OBJECT TO TOURK

PLANS FOR BUILDING SKYSCRAPER TOWER BLOCKS ON

COCKPOSTERS STATION CAR PARK.

the state of the s